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 30 December 2020 

Important communication | Adjusted Level 3 regulations 

 

Dear Member 

We hope this communication finds you and your family, safe and well. 
 
Following the Presidents address on Monday evening, 28 December 2020, the 
Club’s operating hours have changed with immediate effect due to the new 
curfew and specific restrictions reinstated. This includes the sale/consumption of 
alcohol being prohibited.  
 
Following the publication of the "adjusted alert level 3 regulations" on 29 
December 2020 please find attached communication from Golf RSA, including  
the updated safety poster: Physical distancing and wearing of face masks (v6, 
updated 29 December 2020). Kindly note this supersedes previous versions and is 
available on the GolfRSA website (www.golfrsa.com).  
  
Revised operating hours: 
Clubhouse opening 7h00 
Clubhouse closing 20h00 
 
Golf Operations  
Both East & West golf courses remain open and will operate on a two tee start 
with 10 minute intervals. 
 
Morning Fields: 8h00 – 9h40 
Afternoon Fields: 12h30 – 13h10  
Driving Range: 7h15 – 17h00 
Lockerrooms - Shower facailities remain closed.  
All bunker rakes and furniture have again been removed from the golf courses.  
 
Note: New Years Eve – Club Closes at 15h00 (morning fields only).  
New Years Day – Club Closed.  
 
Food & Beverage  
The patio, bar, halfway house & deck will operate as per ‘normal’ without any 
alcohol sales/consumption. The department will be financially affected by the 
alcohol ban and we appeal to all members to please support the departments 
takeaway and meal delivery service in the hope of supplementing some of the 
loss in revenue.  
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Management continue to handle the situation with urgency and extreme care. 
We regard the safety and well-being of our members, guests & staff of the utmost 
importance. Every action and measure taken by the board and management is 
done in the best interest of the club, its members and staff, is appropriate and 
remains in-line with all prescripts. We continue to ask that should you have a 
fever or flu-like symptoms or have travelled internationally or between provinces 
in recent weeks, to please refrain from visiting the club. Please continue 
exercising all responsible and safe hygiene practices. 
 
We all have a role in helping prevent the spread of the virus. We must be aware 
and take responsibility at all times. Please be cognisant and apply face masks, 
social distancing and hand sanitizer at all times. 
 
In closing, we would also like to advise members of a storm which also took 
place on Monday night, 28 December 2020. The storm produced 65mm of rain in 
a very short period of time and has left many bunkers and points along the 
waterway of the East course damaged. We are working with our insurer and 
intermediate repairs have started until suppliers and contractors return on 11 
Janaury 2021. 
 
As we approach 2021, wishing you and your family a blessed, healthy and 
prosperous new year. We thank you for your continued trust, support and loyalty 
through these uncertain and challenging times. Should you have any 
operational questions please don’t hesitate to email: clubops@royaljk.co.za 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

C Bentley 
Christopher Bentley 
Chief Executive Officer  
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